
SANTA FE COUNTY CLERK’S OFFICE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Santa Fe – April 16, 2024 

Santa Fe County Pleased to Announce Online Absentee Ballot 

Application Portal Now Open for 2024 Primary 
 

The Santa Fe County Clerk’s Office is pleased to announce that the online absentee ballot application portal 

for the 2024 primary election is now active. Managed by the New Mexico Secretary of State, the portal at 

NMVote.org enables Santa Fe County, the leader in absentee voting, to maintain its high participation rates. 

 

"Santa Fe County boasts the highest number of absentee ballot drop boxes per capita, with 75% of these being 

drive-up facilities, making the return of your absentee ballot as easy as possible," said Katharine E. Clark, 

Santa Fe County Clerk. "Our goal is to ensure every voter in our community can participate in the voting 

process conveniently and securely." 

 

Key Information: 

 Portal Access: Voters can access the absentee ballot application portal by visiting NMVote.org. This 

site provides a secure and straightforward way for voters to apply for their absentee ballots online. 

 Benefits of Online Application: The online application process is designed to be quick and efficient, 

processing applications immediately upon submission and avoiding the delays typically associated 

with postal mail. 

 Permanent Absentee List: It is important to note that voters who are not on the permanent absentee list 

are required to apply for an absentee ballot each election cycle to receive one. 

 Application Deadline: The deadline to submit applications for absentee ballots is May 21st. 

 Ballot Return Recommendations: Voters should allow 7-10 days for their ballots to be delivered. We 

strongly advise that after May 21st, voters should use a drop box rather than relying on postal mail to 

ensure their ballot is received on time. 

 Counting Deadline: Please be reminded that ballots will not be counted if received after 7pm on 

Election Day, June 4th, 2024. 

 

The Santa Fe County Clerk’s Office encourages all voters to utilize the online application method to ensure 

their participation in the 2024 primary. 

 

"As your County Clerk, my office is dedicated to facilitating your right to vote with the utmost ease and 

security," added Clark. "We are here to assist with any questions or concerns regarding the absentee voting 

process." 

 

For more information about absentee voting or other election-related inquiries, please visit SantaFe.Vote or 

contact the Santa Fe County Clerk’s Office. 

About the Santa Fe County Clerk's Office: Under the leadership of Katharine E. Clark, the Santa Fe County 

Clerk's Office runs state and local elections, records and preserves important documents, issues marriage 

licenses, and promotes voter accessibility and education. 

### 

 

For more information, please contact Mitchell Cox from the Santa Fe County Clerk's Office at 505-992-9858 

or visit http://santafecountynm.gov/clerk 

http://santafecountynm.gov/clerk

